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JUNE 2013 MEETING

Minute of the meeting held at 1900 hours on Monday 3 June 2013, in the Conference Room, Carnoustie High School.

Present

Mr Alistair Crozier, Parent Member, Chair
Mr Kenny Lee, Parent Member, Vice Chair
Mrs Gwen Farquharson, Parent Member

Ms Kaye Forbes, Parent Member
Mr Mike Butchart, Parent Member
Mrs Anne Clark, Parent Member
Miss Theresa McDermott, Co-opted Staff Representative
Miss Angela Morton, Co-opted Staff Representative

Apologies
No apologies for absence had been received.
In Attendance
Miss Sheila Anderson, Business Education (for item 037/13)

Mr Fraser Booth, Head Teacher, Adviser to Parent Council
Mr Callum Rickson, Pupil (for item 037/13)

Miss Katie Skinner, Computing Studies (for item 036/13)
Mr Malcolm Finlayson, Secretary
Mr Alistair Crozier in the Chair

	033/13
MINUTE OF MEETING HELD ON 25 APRIL 2013
The Minute of the Meeting held on 5 March 2013 was read and approved.
034/13
ACTION POINT UPDATE

a) Bank Account
Mr F Booth had been successful in making contact, and arrangements would be made, through the school, to issue a cheque, payable to the Parent Council, equating to the residual amount. Mrs J Goodwin would be asked to open a bank account.
b) Parent Council E-Mail Address

Mr M Finlayson had created an e-mail address: chspc1972@yahoo.co.uk, which would be included in the forthcoming newsletter to parents.
035/13 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
a) School Uniform

Mr K Lee spoke to the draft survey, and it was agreed to alter the wording of question 1 in order to strengthen the promotion of the school uniform policy.

Other amendments were suggested, and Mr K Lee would e-mail the altered version to members for approval, prior to forwarding to Mr F Booth for distribution to parents. 
Mr F Booth would select an appropriate surveymonkey format to allow the school office staff to create the questionnaire, the results being published in a newsletter.
036/13
RAISING THE PROFILE OF THE PARENT COUNCIL
The members welcomed the offer from Miss K Skinner of a section being made available on the website for the Parent Council, along with a mention on the introductory bar.

Mr F Booth advised that the Parent Council could access Miss K Skinner via the school office staff, and that mentions could also be made on the banner. Parent Council Minutes could also be included.
Miss K Skinner accepted an offer to be a co-opted member of the Parent Council, representing school staff.
037/13
TUTOR TIME SURVEY

Miss S Anderson, Business Studies, attended, along with a new S6 student, Mr Callum Ritson 
Miss S Anderson and Callum  spoke about the results of a pupil survey carried out across Angus into the impact of Form tutor time.They then shared a presentation relating to the survey, which Miss S Anderson’s FT class had prepared for the recent Angus Learning and Teaching Conference (May 2013)  
Mr F Booth advised that members of a Central Review Group from the EDS were due to visit the school the following week to conduct a re-assessment, and that the new People Director of Angus Council had expressed an interest in monitoring the effectiveness of tutor time.
038/13
COOPERATION WITH ARBROATH HIGH AND ACADEMY PARENT COUNCILS OVER PUBLICITY
The members endorsed the recommendations contained in a Paper prepared by Mr M Finlayson over cooperation with the AHS and AA Parent Councils in relation to publicity involving the local media.

039/13
CARNOUSTIE ACHIEVERS  - PROGRESS REPORT
Mr K Lee spoke to his progress report on the proposed Carnoustie Achievers scheme, which addressed a recommendation contained within the HMI Report that the school should engage more with the community.
In accepting the Paper, the members held discussion on the logistics and timetable of introduction. It was decided to form a short-life sub-committee consisting of members Mr K Lee (Chair) Mr A Crozier, and Mrs K Forbes, and to invite up to three teachers, and a pupil from each of the three school houses, and it could be assigned to the school captains or prefects to nominate candidates.

The sub-committee would devise a timetable for consideration at the next meeting.

Taking cognisance of the numbers likely to attend the presentation ceremony, Carnoustie Church or St Anne’s Church were considered as suitable venues. 
The costs of Carmoustie Achievers would be met from the school budget

040/13
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Mr A Crozier reported upon the resignation of Mrs A Brown who was leaving the area, and that he had written thanking her for her input to the Parent Council. 
A promotional leaflet had been received advising of an event to be held in the CHS theatre on 6 September at 1900 hours.

Entitled “World outside my shoes”, the presenter, Mr C Wilkens, was the only American to remain in Rwanda at the time of the genocide. 
The leaflet also promoted the book launch on 6 September of “Outside Solace” by Mr J Bell which was a collection of writings of a number of individuals who had visited Rwanda.

An afternoon event would be a pan-Angus conference for all Angus secondary schools, with the intention of giving pupils an appreciation of world issues, whilst an evening event would be open to the public.

The receipt of Parent Council blogs from the Education Department was noted.
041/13 REPORT FROM HEAD TEACHER
Mr F Booth tabled his report which contained information on the school roll and staffing, curriculum development and implementation, the HMIe Inspection letter, e-mail communication, and the school improvement planning process. In respect of the latter, the draft review of the School Improvement Plan and Evaluation of Progress and Impact document was tabled, which Mr F Booth requested members to review with comments relating to parents issues to be submitted to him, or Mr M Finlayson, within two weeks. It was hoped that the new Improvement Plan would be completed by mid June, which would then be distributed to members
In speaking to his Report, Mr F Booth expected the roll to rise to 780.
Approximately 300 parents had responded to the request to communicate by e-mail, which was considered to be encouraging.

Exam results are expected to be published on Tuesday 6 August. Members of the Senior Leadership Team staff will be in the school on Thursday 8 August to meet with pupils to discuss possible option changes and/or appeals. The school will automatically submit an appeal where there was evidence to support such action.

In response to Mr M Butchart raising concern over pupils not being given the opportunity to study for three science subjects simultaneously, Mr F Booth gave an assurance, and in keeping with previous practice, that the school would do all it could to accommodate pupil and parental requests to study three sciences.

042/13
ARRANGEMENTS FOR ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
The members agreed to meet on 21 August to discuss topics for the AGM to be held on Wednesday 18 September.

Mr A Crozier would prepare a letter for distribution to parents, whilst Mr M Finlayson would prepare a media release.

043/13 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting would be held in the Conference Room, Carnoustie High School, on 21 August at 1900 hours. 

Malcolm J B Finlayson

CHSPC
26 June 2013
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